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Priority area
Other: The main objective of this priority area is "to provide Africa with human resources and skills needed for the harmonious development of the information and communication technology (ICT) sector, taking into account gender issues and emphasizing youth".
Description of the proposal
The objective set by WTDC-06 is still relevant and Africa, since it is looking to develop quickly, has more than ever a need for competent human resources within institutions across the whole range (legal, financial and administrative).
Today, in Mali, the bodies responsible for the telecommunication, ICT and audiovisual sector, namely the Telecommunication Regulatory Committee (CRT), the Higher Audiovisual Council (CSA) and the ICT Executing Agency (AGETIC), are all in the process of establishing and/or strengthening their internal operating and/or control structures. 
ITU is invited to pursue the capacity-building programme initiated by WTDC-06. To this end, in order to optimize training costs, it is proposed that the work of the centres of excellence be reactivated and that they be granted all the necessary assistance to turn them into genuine poles of subregional and/or regional convergence. In addition, ITU's assistance is also required to turn the centres of excellence into research and development centres that are fully integrated in their environment.
ITU should give particular attention to the problem of capacity building in the African countries in the field of standardization. In this connection, cooperation between the standardization and development sectors should be strengthened and transfer of knowledge and know-how should be organized for trainers in the centres of excellence.
Accordingly, it is recommended, in terms of priorities, that the following actions be carried out:
· developing and implementing a pilot project at the level of the continent for the development of strategic human resources for the ICT sector in Africa;
· promoting technical cooperation and exchanges of experience between ICT training institutions in order to build institutional capacity and resources;
· strengthening legal institutions in order to address the many challenges raised by ICTs, in particular the proliferation of cybercrime;
· promoting and disseminating best practices in human and institutional capacity building;
· pooling training capacities through the development of suitable online training programmes.
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